Tri-Parish Council Meeting

February 27, 2007

5:15 p.m.

Darce Vassar called the meeting to order. Deb Snyder gave the opening prayer. Cindy Ulmen provided dinner.

Those present Dick Clifford, Darce Vassar, Father Dick, Father Les, Tammy Hasenoehrl, Deb Snyder, Joyce Majure and Bill Neumayer.
Following changes were made to the February 15, 2007 minutes: change on #5, “how” to “know” and on #7 should add Les to Father. Dick moved to accept minutes as amended. Bill seconded. Motioned passed.
Jacque reported a savings account has been set up for the building fund. A few donations have come in during the last year so there needed to an account to place the funds in. The account is currently associated with our Lady of Lourdes. However it will be changed to a Tri-Parish account. The account has been set up through diocese that allows people to set up automatic deductions from their accounts. Father Dick said St James has not set up a new building account fund at this time. It was decided there will be a Lewiston Catholic Community Savings and Checking accounts at US Bank (set up through the diocese).  The bishop, two council members, Father Les, and Father Dick will have to sign on checks. Dick will get the signature card from the Bishop when he goes to Boise next week. We would like the account separate of Our Lady of Lourdes. Bill suggested we have a building fund and an operational fund that are separate. We will ask the three parishes to transfer funds into the operational fund. 
Sign samples were passed around to vote on the font. Joyce shared examples of pictures that we could add to the sign. The first sample was chosen, we will drop the word “of” off the top line, add the Chi Rho symbol in the right top corner.  Darce suggested that Deb order the sign. Deb will put the sign in storage until someone is available to cement the sign in. Need to check with city to see if there are any regulations for height of signs. Father moved to order one doubled sided sign that will be placed on Warner Ave. 
Bill and Dick said that they are going to have a conference call with Pat Chrisler on 2/28/07. 
Darce suggested that we move forward with hiring a consultant. Joyce reported on information from Kathy from Holy Spirit Parish in Pocatello.  Griesemer was very helpful but they already had an architect and design chosen, he helped them modify so their church would be liturgically correct.  He was willing to stay with parishioners, considerate of budget. Father Les said he is a bit expensive but worth it, he builds consensus and does not dictate. Griesemer has done a lot of work in Idaho. 
Father Les said he and Father Dick met with the Bishop yesterday and the Bishop indicated we need to choose a name for the new church. We may want to add the project of picking a new name for the parish on the website. Father Dick said Griesemer built new church in Jerome and Father Weckerly said he was wonderful to work with. Joyce moved that we ask Griesemer to offer us a proposal. Dick seconded. Darce will contact Griesemer to ask him to meet with us and present his proposal. 
Darce suggested looking at the first 3 pages of Diocese Process for Building Projects. Dick suggested that we look over the document for the next meeting. Joyce said that Holy Spirit formed a Maintenance committee, had one Easter celebration, combine 3 finance committees to look over and meet together (kept separate accounts).  Joyce suggested that we look at the website for Holy Spirit. HSCC.org 
Dick asked about Sacred Heart Parish in Lapwai’s involvement. Are we going to be installed there? Father Dick said that they are concerned that they are going to lose their station status. Father Dick said he has reassured them that they are not going to lose their station status. 
Next meeting: March 21, 2007 at 5:15 p.m. at Lourdes

                       April 18, 2007 at 5:15 p.m. at Lourdes
Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.
